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Stone work and roof work 
continue around the building, 
windows are being installed,  
and drywall is going up on the 
interior walls, as the site work 
begins on the north side. 
 
As always, feel free to contact 
Stephen Graziano with any 
questions or concerns.  
http://www.colorado.edu/fm/case 
 

 
Geofoam  
Giant white geofoam blocks have started to arrive, and 
along with soil, will be used to create the landscaped hill on 
the north side of the site.  Please plan on increased 
construction activity and traffic, including truck deliveries 
from 18th Street.  Thanks for your cooperation and patience. 
 
North Sidewalk Detour in Progress  
The sidewalk detour through the VAC plaza is in place and is 
working well.  Please remember that this is a dismount zone 
for bikers and skateboarders.   
 

Service Area Access 
The gates at the service area between the UMC and the 
CASE building have been removed, however, there will be 
flaggers monitoring the dock traffic during student move-
in week and the beginning of classes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please continue to help us encourage pedestrians, bikers, and 

commuters to find alternate routes around the site to reduce 
congestion and maintain the safest environment possible 
throughout the project. 

Contact Info 
Project Manager 
Stephen Graziano 
stephen.graziano@colorado.edu 
Desk – 303-492-1102 
Cell – 303-507-8383 
 
Project Coordinator 
Dena Heisner 
dena.heisner@colorado.edu 
Desk – 303-735-0282 
Cell – 847-687-4029 
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